
Caregiver Chronicles 

 

Adapting to Change 

Although many of us are living more as we did before the COVID-19 Pandemic—meeting with 

people and attending events in person once again—there have been significant and lasting 

changes for caregivers and they have affected the process for Dane County Caring for Caregiver 

Grants. 

 

Direct Care Workforce Challenges 

Before the pandemic there were challenges with the direct care workforce. A shortage of  

available workers due to low wages, long hours, and the difficulty of the work made the  

turnover rates and vacancies historically high. Then the pandemic hit with serious impact on 

the direct care workforce exacerbating challenges with recruitment and retention.  

 

States are looking for ways to address these issues from the practical to the creative. Some  

are using American Rescue Plan Act funding to increase pay for home and community-based 

services to help retain workers. Others are implementing programs from special license  

designations to innovative training opportunities. Last November, Wisconsin Health Services 

provided $12 million in grant funding to 43 organizations across all 72 counties in the state to 

improve home and community-based services for older people and people with disabilities. 

 

Finding service providers can be more challenging and more expensive than in the recent past. 

Dane County Caring for Caregivers Grant recipients may select an individual unaffiliated with an 

agency (including a family member or friend) to provide their selected service. We work with  

caregivers to help find a way to facilitate respite for them. 
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Family Caregiver Visability 

According to the Rosalynn Carter Institute  

for Caregivers, an estimated 18 to 22% of US 

workers provide care for an elderly, sick, or 

disabled family member. While caregiving in 

the workplace had been largely focused on 

parents caring for children pre-COVID, the 

needs of caregiving for other family members 

became more visible during the pandemic. 

Overall, there are more than 53 million  

family caregivers and more than 2.7 million 

grandparent and kinship caregivers. 

 

Because older people and those with health 

vulnerabilities were at the highest risk, caring 

for their wellbeing came to the forefront  

during the pandemic. It shone a light on  

the reality for many caregivers caring for 

spouses, parents, grandparents, siblings  

and other significant older or disabled  

family and friends and sparked a trend for 

more flexibility in the workplace and the  

beginnings of greater support for caregivers 

in general. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The 2022 National Strategy to support Family 

Caregivers was developed jointly by the  

advisory councils created by the RAISE Family 

Caregiving Act and the Supporting  

Grandparents Raising Grandchildren Act.  

The strategy proposes to: 

 

 Increase awareness and outreach (to  

       underserved communities in particular) 

 Build partnerships and engagement with 

family caregivers 

 Strengthen services and supports 

 Ensure financial and workplace security 

 Expand data, research, and evidence-

based practices 

 

The Dane County Caring for Caregivers  

Program is working toward these goals 

through action and advocacy. Watch for 

more in future newsletters.  
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Because older people and 
those with health  
vulnerabilities were at the 
highest risk, caring for their 
wellbeing came to the  
forefront during the  
pandemic.  
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Monthly MIPPA Moment: Medicaid Unwinding from the Public 
Health Emergency (PHE) & Medicare 
MIPPA (Medicare Improvements for Patients and Providers Act) has a goal of  

educating older adults on Medicare’s cost-saving benefits & preventive services.  

 

During COVID-19, temporary rules were put in place to protect the health and safety of 
members of BadgerCare Plus and Wisconsin Medicaid programs.  
Normally, the Wisconsin Department of Health Services (DHS) asks members to provide 
updated information about themselves once a year and renew their participation in  
Medicaid if they still qualify. Because the federal government required states to NOT  
remove people from their Medicaid programs unless they die, move out of state, or  
request to leave during the PHE, we have not been asking for this information. The  
Consolidated Appropriations Act, 2023 decouples the Medicaid continuous enrollment 
provision from the PHE and terminates this provision on May 11, 2023.  
IMPORTANT: starting April 1, 2023, states can resume Medicaid disenrollments. 
 

DHS should have already communicated with affected members when things will change. 
Members should make sure DHS has their up-to-date contact information. Members who 
may have moved since 2020, gotten a new mobile phone, or started using a new email 
address should log in to access.wi.gov or access/wi.gov or the mobile app, MyACCESS, and 
make any changes.  
 

For Medicare eligible individuals who did not enroll into Medicare because they had 
Medicaid coverage and will lose it from this situation, there will be a new Medicare 
“Special Enrollment Period” (SEP) to enroll into Medicare outside of the usual time frames 
(Initial enrollment period/General Enrollment Period). This SEP is called to “Coordinate 
with Termination of Medicaid Coverage” (Original Medicare (Part A and B) Eligibility and 
Enrollment | CMS). It is: 
 

 For individuals whose Medicaid eligibility terminated. A person may be eligible if they 
have lost Medicaid entirely. 

 Missed a Medicare enrollment period and their Medicaid coverage was terminated on 
or after January 1, 2023.   

 The SEP begins when an individual is notified of an upcoming termination of Medicaid 
eligibility and ends six months after the Medicaid termination (from DHS). 

 

Medicare should be applied for through the Social Security Administration: https://
www.ssa.gov/medicare/sign-up, or call 1-800-772-1213 (federal) or 1-866-770-2262 
(locally). Benefits start the month after Medicare enrollment unless the individual elects 
a start date back to the first day of the month the individual lost Medicaid and agrees to 
pay all prior premiums. NOTE: Individuals who still are eligible for Medicaid, including a 
Medicare Savings Program, and have not received notice of an upcoming Medicaid ter-
mination are not eligible for this SEP.  
 
Adapted from CMS.gov. For more MIPPA Program information, call MIPPA Program Specialist, Leilani Amundson, at 608-240-

7458. This project was supported by the Wisconsin Department of Health Services with financial assistance, in whole or in part, 

by grant number 2101WIMIAA, from the U.S. Administration for Community Living, Department of Health and Human Services, 

Washington, D.C. 20201. 
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 Monday through Friday 

 Call 7:45 am—4:30 pm 
 

               (608) 240-7400 
      Website: www.daneadrc.org 

      Email: ADRC@countyofdane.com 
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Here 
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